
NOTICE TO BIDDERS 

CITY OF COVINGTON, KENTUCKY 

Accepting Bids for Covington Riverfront Commons Phase 1 – Plaza Construction

The City of Covington, KY will receive sealed bids until Wednesday, April 17, 2019 at 10:00 a.m., 

local time, at which time they will be opened and read aloud in the City Building’s Commission 

Chambers, 1st floor of 20 W. Pike Street, Covington, KY 41011, for the Covington Riverfront 

Commons Phase 1 – Plaza Construction.  All bids must be sealed and clearly marked “Covington 

Riverfront Commons Phase 1 – Plaza Construction” and shall be addressed to the FIRST FLOOR 

FINANCE WINDOW, CITY OF COVINGTON, 20 W, PIKE STREET, COVINGTON, KY 41011.    

Plans and specifications for this work will be available from the City of Covington upon payment 

of $75.00 per set.  They can be picked up in the Covington Public Works Building, 4399 Boron 

Drive, Covington, Kentucky or emailed at no charge.  Please contact Lori Hill with questions (859) 

292-2112 or lhill@covingtonky.gov.  Bidders are requested to be present at the Pre-Bid Meeting

on Wednesday, April 3, at 10:00am, in Meeting Room 1 at the Northern Kentucky Convention 

Center, 1 West RiverCenter Blvd, Covington, KY 41011.  Questions may be formally submitted to 

Rick Davis, Public Works Director/City Engineer no later than 72 hours prior to Bid Closing.  All 

bids must be accompanied by a Bid Bond in the amount of 5% of the bid.  All contractors and 

subcontractors must be Prequalified with the Kentucky Transportation Cabinet. Prime contractors 

and DBE subcontractors must be prequalified at the time of the bid opening.  There is a DBE goal 

of 8% for the project.  The successful bidder will be required to provide a payment and 

performance bond in the amount of one hundred percent (100%) of the bid.  The City reserves the 

right to reject any and all bids and accept the Lowest Responsible Bidder. 


